TOWNSHIP OF MEDFORD 
ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)
MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 24, 2021
I. Roll Call 
Pola Galie, Pamela Sloves, Jen Warholak, Eric Peterson, Robert Lee, Mayor Chuck Watson, Beth Portocalis, Bo Petrillo
Public: Kay Roberts, Jon Reuther

II. Review/approve minutes of July, 2021 Meeting  

III. Public Comments 
Kay would like the committee to recognize climate change. Pola acknowledged flooding and intense weather which is why we are installing the weather station at Freedom Park – it is important to all. Working it into sustainability efforts. Kay would like constituents to know we are working on it as well. Pola to see what efforts Medford Township is doing to combat climate change.
Jon Reuther – Pola offered to meet with Jon to see if anything we are working on pertains to Jon’s efforts – our sustainability items may coincide with Jon’s ideas. Bike Rodeo is low hanging fruit – Jon offers any appropriate assistance.
Composting notes – Michele checked on Rancocas Creek Farm – they have a DIY composting pile. They accept household composting but not a township’s worth. Medford does not have the manpower to maintain a public composting program. Mayor Watson mentioned Medford does educate the public about composting – if citizens compost, it saves Medford Township dollars from putting materials into the county dump. Pola will put together a public educational piece on composting to put in newsletter and website.

VI.
Old Business

·  ROSI –Public will have opportunity to comment on open space plan in October meeting.

· Weather Alert System – Sustainable Jersey contacted Medford Township and asked if they could present the grants to townships in Medford on September 30th. This should be good publicity for Medford as well.
· Green Team Planning
· Trex Project Update - Received a lot of plastic bags that were brought to the farm market and are filling up 2 containers a week – bringing to Pola at work. Also receiving bags at the brewery – feelings are we will meet 500lb goal. Placement of bench to be determined. Other groups have been offering to pick up the reins and continue efforts after EAAC is done. Hiking trail placement was mentioned.
· Farm Market Update – Did well last week. Had music, sing along, crafts, free ice cream samples. Had very nice neighborhood conversations.
VII. New Business – 
· EV (electronic vehicle) Charging stations – would like to be able to offer visitor to main street an EV charging station in town to attract electronic vehicle owners/visitors/patrons. Beth mentioned there were inquiries about EV stations at the WAWA on Rt 70 & Eayerstown – may be happening sooner than later.

· Hartford Crossing bike trails – Pola mentioned free help to come – perhaps fall?
VIII. 
Zoning Considerations – a citizen had mentioned (on social media) about a warehouse being constructed on Fostertown-Church Rd. vicinity. This should have no environmental impact – the area is zoned industrial.
IX.
Next meeting September 28, 2021
X.
Adjournment 
